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May 2024 Newsletter 
 

In Memoriam 
 

Martha C. Baumeister  Betty G. Wagner 
 

General Meeting  
 

Monday, May 13, 2024, at 7:30 p.m. in the Deutsche Halle 
Ladies’ Dinner Special – Bratwurst, Weisswurst, Bauernwurst, Currywurst, Knackwurst and Bier Bratwurst 

 
 

A Message from our President 
 

Guten Tag Freunde und Kollegen (Good day friends and fellow members).  
 
“April showers bring May flowers.” 
 
Spring, the start of a new year. What a beautiful time to be outside, the colors are vibrant, and the scents are 
refreshing. The snow has melted, cold weather is slowly turning warm, and rain is all around us, all of this 
leading to a bright and colorful Spring. 
 
If you’re as ready to get outdoors as I am, be sure to add the DSB Picnic on Saturday June 8th to your 
calendar now. Don’t forget about the Schützenverein Trap Shooting event and Jägerschnitzel Meal on 
Saturday May 11th. Also, as the weather warms up, our Monday night Cornhole games have moved back 
outside. Check out the rest of the newsletter for other ways to celebrate Spring with your fellow club members.  
 
It’s the beginning of another season, come out to the DSB and make us a bigger part of your life as well as 
your becoming a bigger part of ours. 
 
Hoping to see you all soon. 
 
Servus,  
 
Rudy Schock, President 
Mobile phone: (814) 574-8243 please send a text or leave a voicemail message. 
Email:  rschock324@gmail.com 
 
 

Property Committee 
 

MEETING – Monday, May 6, 2024 – DSB Library – 7:30 p.m. 
Property Committee Workday – Saturday, May 11, 2024 – 8:30 a.m. 
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1st Vice President 
 

We still have 3 sheds available for sale. So, if you, or anyone you know, may be interested, please get in touch 
with me ASAP. These are actually garages and measure 12' wide by 30' long, and the garage door is 9' wide 
by 7' high. 
 
REMINDER – When we have a club event, and you have purchased a ticket that includes food and drink, 
please understand that a tip for the bartender is not included. We have a great team of bartenders, and they do 
their best to serve you. Please show your appreciation. 
 
Thanks, and looking forward to Summer! 
Kevin McMullin 

 

 
2nd Vice President 

 
A belated thank you to everyone that attended the 171st Delaware Saengerbund Stiftungsfest on March 16th, 
a good time was had by all. Upcoming events include our Annual Club Picnic out in the Pavilion (I promise) 
with our house band playing for your dancing and listening pleasure.  If anyone is interested in joining the 
Entertainment Committee, please contact me and we will be happy to have you!   
 
Teresa Vikari 
2nd Vice President 
 
 

 
Sunshine 

 
If you know of a member who has been ill or in the hospital, has lost a loved one, or who could just be 
brightened up with a ‘thinking of you card,’ please contact our Sunshine Lady, Robin Moxley. 
 
Email address:  Rockinrobin01@verizon.net 
Phone number: (410) 648-5069. 
 

 
Schützenverein 

 
Our “Inaugural” Spring Trap Shooting event is just around the corner. The event will take place at 11:00 a.m. 
on Saturday May 11th at the Wilmington Trap Association followed by a Jägerschnitzel meal, starting at 3:00 
p.m. at the DSB. Tickets are available of Shooting and the meal with a drink for a cost of $60 and for the meal 
only for $15. 
 
Tickets will be required to participate in this event. The last day to purchase tickets is Monday May 6th. 
 
Contact Rudy Schock at rschock324@gmail.com or 814-574-8243 for information and tickets.   
 

Matt Nussle 
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Culture Committee 

 
 

 
KINDERCAMP German Language Camp this year is from August 5–9, 2024 from 9:00 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. 
with a new format instead of the 2-week, mornings only program of the past years. This language camp 
program is only available to DSB members, and it is free of charge. Since this is essentially a full-day program, 
all children need to bring lunch, snack, and beverages with them. Please register by July 7, 2024. The 
registration form is enclosed with this newsletter. 
 

 

 
 
The next Culture Committee meeting is on Thursday, May 2, at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Room. We will be 
reviewing our upcoming events and programs. Interested members are always welcome. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Don Thureau, Culture Committee Chair 
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From the Ladies 

The general meeting special menu item for May is "Wursts". Along with Bratwurst and Weisswurst, we will be 
serving Bauernwurst, Currywurst, Knackwurst and Bier Bratwurst. 

The next Ladies’ meetings are  May 20th and June 24th at 7:00 pm in the VSR. New members are always 
welcome! 

Happy Mother's Day! 

Marti Kane, President, Ladies of the DSB 
 

 
Wandervögel 

 
Mason Dixon Trail in Elk Neck State Forest - Saturday, May 4, 2024, at 10:00 am 
Meet in North East, MD for a section hike of this trail.  
 
Hikes tentatively planned for the first Saturday of the month. Stay tuned for details. 
 
Contact Hans at hpzinger@gmail.com or 443-553-4270 for more information. 

 

 
Craft Committee 

We will have Craft Meetings in May on the 9th and 23rd. From 12:30 - 2:30 p.m. in the VSR. Come in the back 
entrance (ring the bell). All are welcome even if you just want to just see what we do.  

Thanks, Barb McMullin 
 
 

Singers 
 

Thank you to all the members who supported our Spring Yard Sale.  After our Frühlingskonzert on April 27 th, 
the Singers will be taking our break.  Rehearsals will start again in September.  Enjoy your Summer! 

Keith Farmer, Singers’ Chairman 
 

 

Cornhole 
 
Cornhole has moved OUTSIDE. We are playing in the grassy area adjacent to the “Bier Garten.” If it’s raining, 
we’ll be under the Pavilion. We play from 6:00 p.m. till dark every Monday evening, except on General Meeting 
nights or unless otherwise noted. 
 

Please join us for some friendly competition, Gemütlichkeit, and a beer... Prost! 
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Garden Committee 
 

Many club members have reached out to express appreciation for the way the gardens are shaping up- thank 
you all for your support and appreciation.  Garden committee volunteers have been diligently continuing weed 
and undesirable tree sapling removal.  This is still an ongoing process, especially with the spring growing 
season well under way.  We will be planting annuals and refreshing barrel planters.  Work has begun on the 
new fairy garden in the playground.  Students in the Deutsche Schule created design plans and helped remove 
the sand from the sandbox.  We hope to have it completed by the DSB Picnic.   
 
Looking ahead to the hot days of summer sun, volunteers will be needed to keep the various gardens and 
planters watered.  We will be holding watering training days to help volunteers get started with the what and 
how of the job. The initial dates are Wednesday evening May 8th at 6:30, and Saturday, May 11th at 
noon.  Meet us in the front Bier Garten.   
      
If you have excess or no longer needed garden tools we are seeking donations of pruners, loppers, hand 
trowels, functioning wheelbarrows and garden carts.  Use the email below to arrange for a drop-off.   
 
And lastly, if you are a home brewer and interested in experimenting with mugwort for an interesting herbal, we 
have plenty to share with you- just make sure you take the whole plant including the roots.  Mugwort can be 
found along the edge of the parking lot (happy to show you where it is!) 
 
To get clarification or to join in the garden fun email julia.dooley@gmail.com or look for emailed 
announcements or FB posts to the Bauernstube page 
 
Thank you!  Julia    
 

 
 

Communications’ Secretary 
 

If you would like to receive your Newsletter electronically only, please complete the form below and return it to 
Keith Farmer at DSBCommSec@gmail.com or by leaving the form below in the Communications’ Mail Slot in 
the DSB office. 
 
Name: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Mailing Address: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone Number (In case I need to talk to you): __________________________________________ 
 
 I DO NOT want a paper copy of the newsletter mailed to my home. 
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Monthly Calendar of Events 

 
 

  

Date Day Event Time Location 
May 2 THU Culture Committee Meeting 7:00 p.m. Boardroom 
May 2 THU Dinner – BLT on Toast w/Chips or, 

Bayerischer Wurst Salat on Rye 
6:30 p.m. Deutsche Halle 

May 3 FRI Schnitzel Dinner w/ Pommes Frites, 
Preiselbeeren and Coleslaw 

6:30 p.m. Deutsche Halle 

May 3 FRI Music in the Bauernstube! 7:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
May 6 MON Cornhole 

(Continues May 20, 27, June 3, 17 & 24) 
6:00 p.m. Outside  

May 6 MON Property Meeting 7:30 p.m. Library 
May 8 WED Garden Committee – How to Water our Plants 6:30 p.m. Bier Garten 
May 9 THU Craft Meeting 12:30 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 11 SAT Garden Committee – How to Water our Plants 12:00 p.m. Bier Garten 
May 13 MON General Meeting 7:30 p.m. Deutsche Halle 
May 11 SAT Property Workday 8:30 a.m. Grounds 
May 11 SAT Schützenverein Range Day  

  Jägerschnitzel Meal 
10:00 a.m. 
3:00 p.m. 

At Range 
At DSB 

May 16 THU EVTG Meeting 8:00 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 17 FRI Music in the Bauernstube! 7:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
May 17 FRI Culture Committee - Baltimore Bus Trip  

Registration Due 
-- -- 

May 20 MON Ladies’ Meeting 7:00 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 21 TUE Membership Meeting 

New Members’ Induction 
7:30 p.m. von Steuben Room 

May 23 THU Craft Meeting 12:30 p.m. von Steuben Room 
May 23 THU EVTG Children’s Practice  

EVTG Adult Practice 
7:30 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. 

Deutsche Halle 

May 24 FRI Music in the Bauernstube! 7:00 p.m. Bauernstube 
May 30 THU EVTG Children’s Practice 

EVTG Adult Practice  
7:30 p.m. 
8:30 p.m. 

Deutsche Halle 

Jun 1 SAT Culture Committee - Baltimore Bus Trip 8:00 a.m. Bus Trip 
Jun 8 SAT DSB Picnic TBA Pavilion 
Jun 10 MON General Meeting 7:30 p.m. Deutsche Halle 
Jul 7 SUN German Language Camp - Registration is Due -- -- 

Aug 5 – 9 -- Kindercamp – German Language Camp 9:00 a.m. DSB 
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